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Kia Ora and welcome to our 2014 AGM.   It is my pleasure to present this, my 13th 
Report on both our newsletter and website. 
 

E REO – The structure of the newsletter in both electronic and hardcopy 
format continues to remain constant throughout the year and I am always so 
extremely grateful to those members whom contribute material for 

publication, thank you all. 
 
As always, the Black & White hardcopy issues of Te Reo are an important and 
permanent record of the group’s activities although the newsletter is best viewed in 
full colour online through the groups’ website. 
 
Hardcopy details of the newsletter (August 2013 to May 2014) are as follows; 
 

 Aug 2013 41 Hardcopies/24pages A$101.26 
 Nov 2013 41 Hardcopies/24pages A$101.26 
 Feb 2014   41 Hardcopies/24pages   A$116.40 (Incl. AGM Insert) 
 May 2014 41 Hardcopies/24pages A$101.26  

 
This represents 164 hardcopies with a total printing cost of A$420 or approximately 
A$2.57 per issue –very slight but still an increase on last year’s printing costs. 
 
Printing receipts have been deposited with the Secretary for inspection. N.B. The 
Covers and AGM Inserts on Green reflex are slightly more expensive than the inside 
B&W pages. 
 

 
 

EBSITE – Again the website format has remained constant but functional 
throughout the year and has required minimal maintenance by way of 
occasional updates with feature articles, news items and online Te Reo.  

There are the inevitable technical glitches and I urge all users to please point out 
any broken links and/or errors to us – as we may not always see what you may see 
due to our host caching.  
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Despite being such a defined area of interest, the MIG website continues to attract 
modest but a constant stream of hits.  Obviously New Zealand continues to draw 
the most traffic with our expats and Trans-Tasman cousins bringing in Australia 
second.  However an interesting Stat is that North America clearly tops the list for 
page-views, our American users definitely take a more in-depth survey of our site; 
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As always, we are extremely grateful and fortunate to have 
the ongoing support of Eduard COWELL; Eddie continues 
to personally fund both our ISP (website) hosting space 
and the annual renewal of our web address name 
www.nzsgmig.com.  From the Committee and Members, 
thank you so very much Eddie for your ongoing financial 
and technical support all these years. 
 
Thank you all again for your support throughout the year, 
and please do continue to send in your articles and 
material for Te Reo.  Remember this is your group, your 
newsletter and your say and contributions are always 
welcome. 

 
4/… 

 



 
4/. 

 
 
Good luck with your research in Wellington this year and I look forward to receiving 
all those photos and reports of your successes for Te Reo in coming weeks – Hint! 

 
 
  

Haere ra 
 
 
 
 
 
Bruce MATHERS  
NZSG MIG Editor & Webmaster 
29th May 2014 

 
 


